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NOTES FROM THE COMMUNITY MANAGER 
The week of June 9th through the 13th there will be more junipers and trees that will be coming 
down on the property; the junipers because of Cal Fire’s decree that they be removed for fire safety, 
and the trees that are growing around power poles or next to transformers have been cited by 
PG&E as potentially dangerous.  Thanks to our residents for their patience and understanding 
during this process. 
 
Please look at the Lost & Found area in the paperback room for anything you have misplaced or 
has gone missing.  We will be cleaning it out next week, so now is the time to look through it.   
Also, please look at the coat rack outside the Dining Room for any of your missing coats or jackets. 
 
Please be aware that we are going to be refurbishing the laundry rooms, so please remove 
anything that belongs to you or your neighbors such as ironing boards, irons, and hangers.   
 
There will be no Pickleball on 6/8/25, 6/22/25, or 6/29/25.  There are events on all three of these 
Sundays.  Sorry Pickleball People! 

 

EVENTS & ENTERAINMENT 
The Memorial Day Ice Cream Social was a big success. Fortunately for us the sun came out 
and we had a beautiful day. Thanks to all the E&E volunteers who made this event possible.  
Gustavo Romero will be here on June 29th. Check out the flyer when it comes out. The Carmel 
Bach Festival will begin on July 12th. Brochures are available in the paperback room.  
The Committee is planning a July 4th event. Keep your eyes out for forthcoming information. 
Finally, Bingo is the third Thursday of the month. Our next game is Thursday June 19th. 
 
 
ARTISTS OF HACIENDA CARMEL 
Have you ever ridden on a motorcycle? The scene, air and temperature change continually 
enhancing the experience. If you want that feeling, mark your calendar for Friday, June 13 , 4:00 
to 5:30pm for Jerry Park’s solo art show “Motorcycles and More…” This is a unique show 
which will have exhibits and works for sale that span Jerry’s Art Teaching career and his retirement 
pursuits here at Hacienda Carmel. There will be framed work, matted work and craftwork for sale. 
Some will only be on the wall for one day! Jerry will be explaining a major piece and his 
show concept in an introduction at 4:15 pm June 13 in Casa Fiesta. Try to come to for 
that , celebrate this valued artist with his friends and family , have a drink and some 
goodies too! AoHC members who have work up now will need to take all work down 
by Monday night June 9. 
 
 
TAI CHI CHIH OUTDOORS (June, July and August) 
Join us on the Village Green as we balance and circulate the CHI (our vital life force/energy).  The 
practice has also been referred to as a MOVING MEDITATION. We start Monday, June 9th at 11:15 
and every Monday thereafter. Our indoor class on Wednesdays at 10:00 will continue as usual.  
Questions?  Call Julie Anongos—625-7771 

 
 



 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
 
 
THE BOOK SHOPPE 
Reminder #1. If you have not done so already, please mark your calendar for Monday, June 23, 
from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m., in the West Room. The Book Shoppe’s monthly “Meet Your Local 
Authors” will be hosting Lisa Crawford Watson, who will share her memoir What We Wished For. 
She is a prolific writer of thousands of local and national articles and several books. You do not want 
to miss it. Looking ahead, also mark your calendar for Monday, July 14, when 98-year-old Stanley 
Harlan, who just published his third book, Stories of My Childhood in Big Sur, will be here. Stanley’s 
family homesteaded land in Big Sur since the 1870’s. He has so many stories to tell. Golden 
Complimentary Book Coupons. Please bring your coupon into the Shoppe to redeem for a 
hardback book of your choice from the shelves inside the Shoppe. (The books on our “free” table 
outside are free for everyone to take as many as they want.) Help Wanted. We can use a couple 
more volunteers at our “neighborhood” Book Shoppe. Meet people. Flexible hours. Easy commute. 
Easy work. We welcome our newest volunteers: Shirley Morgan and Irene Gill. Book Shoppe 
Hours. Saturdays 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., and Sundays 12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m. Donations 
always welcome. Call Pat Little-Auguston (831) 293-3153. 
   

                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
 
 

 


